May 9th, 1941 Mr. George L. Poster Registrar's Office University of Kansas Dear George: I'm sorry that I neglected sending you the information on Harold Long. I consider him a most trust-worthy young man with the finest character and personality that I know of. He is capable, dependable and honest. I am glad to recommend him without reservation. This past year I have him a job in the Intramural Office and he has discharged his duties with the utmost fidelity. I am very sure that he will give satisfaction to anyone for whom he works. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity and Baseball Coach. FCA: ro